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Statewide is an opportunity to meet 
members from all of the chapters, find 
out where they traveled this season 
and pick up a travel tip or two.  It’s a 
fun time with many activities i.e. con-
tests, door prizes, and games. There is 
something for everyone!  
 
There is always time to get to know 
and talk with committee and field 
staff members.  The Teen Queen & 
King competitions, parades, informa-
tive seminars, meetings and entertain-
ment are among the scheduled 
events. Statewide is a wonderful place 
to make new friends and catch up 
with camping friends you may not 

have seen in a while.  There is even 
some time to relax. 
 
Never been to Statewide?  Haven’t 
been in a few years?  Join us for a 
GREAT event that will be even better 
with YOU there.   

https://stock.adobe.com/stock-photo/row-of-recreational-vehicles-parked-on-road/68041497


 Colorado FCRV lost our dear friend, leader and 
mentor on March 27th.  Bill joined the Rocky 
Ramblers Chapter of the National Campers and 
Hikers Association in 1981, and his wife, JoAnn, 
became a member in 1987. Bill and JoAnn went 
on to become very involved with the Family 
Campers and RVers. Bill seemed to be every-
where having spent time as Field Director for 
the Rocky Ramblers and the Road Runners, as 
the Assistant State Director, as the Embers Co-
Chairman, as the Colorado Membership Direc-
tor and as the National Membership Director 
and Ambassador Club.   

 
Bill and JoAnn could be seen busily helping at State and National events 
as they fulfilled duties in a myriad of ways.  His volunteer efforts were 
seen behind a computer, managing sound systems, recruiting new mem-
bers and welcoming them into FCRV.  The list goes on and on.  The com-
mon denominator in these efforts was Bill’s smile, his laughter and his 
genuine desire to get to know people.   

 
One person shared the following, “When 
my wife and I attended the Colorado RV 
show in 1997, Bill and Joann Eckman were 
the faces of FCRV and the first people we 
met.  It was due to their friendliness and hospitality that we decided to join FVRV.  On 
New Members' night, guess who was the first to greet us?  You got it, Bill Eck-
man.  Little did we know when we joined the Road Runners Chapter that Bill and 
JoAnn were the Field Directors.  We had many fun gatherings where they attended - 

mystery campouts, Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners, Country Dinner Playhouse to name a few.  They were a 
team.” 
 

Another person mentioned, “Bill was always full of energy, spirit and enthu-
siasm.  Also, if you wanted something done, go ask Bill; he would ensure he, 
or someone did it.” 
 
Who remembers Campvention 
in 2007 when Bill was wearing 
a Mexican sombrero and em-
ceeing the evening perform-
ance with Jim M? Or Bill and 
Loana Schroeder’s good na-

tured banter at Spring Fling and Statewide? Or … well, the list goes on 
and on.   
The Woodland Wookies summaries our thoughts best, “A sad farewell 
to our dear friend and comrade Bill Eckman.  Happy trails to you in 
heaven and blessings to JoAnn, his lovely wife.  Bill will always be in 
our hearts.” 
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Delivery of  the Fireside Embers is Changing -- Fall 2016 

Beginning with this issue, the primary method of delivering your Embers newsletter has changed from "snail" mail to electronic mail. 
BUT, if you want to continue receiving your Embers by regular mail, you can easily do that.  Just fill out the form below and mail it in or 

send your request by e-mail to Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org 

If you don't need a printed copy of the Embers, then your Field Director will E-Mail you a copy of the Embers in Adobe (PDF) format 
every other month, as it is published.  To view the newsletter, you can download and install a free copy of the Adobe Reader software from 
our coloradofcrv.org website.  Make sure your Field director always has your current address. For those Colorado FCRV members who do 

not belong to a chapter, your State Directors or Assistant State directors will make sure we have your current E-Mail and then will send 
your copy of the Embers to you.  The current copy of the Embers, along with several years of prior issues are also available on our website 

for your easy reference. 

 Embers Opt-In 

Yes, Iwant to continue receiving my printed copy of the Embers.  
Cut out & Mail to: Ron and Shalah Costello                           or e-mail to: Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org  
352 Mountain Cloud Circle 
Highlands Ranch, CO 80126 

Name: ______________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________________ 
City: __________________State: ___Zip: __________ 
Signature: ___________________________________ 

  E-mail address: ________________________________ 

Statewide … 
 Almost here … 

  2016 theme is Broncos 

   Have you registered? 

    Need the form? 

 

Check page 24!   

 Mark your calendars! 

  See you there! 

mailto:Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org
mailto:Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org
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                          MAY - JUN 2016 
 

Everything seems to be quiet at the capital as far as Parks, Wildlife, and camping are concerned. I haven’t heard a whisper 
concerning FEES, but, the session isn’t over yet. Stay tuned. 

 

ON TO HAPPIER THINGS 
   

Denver's best spring trails 
Even after last weekend’s snow, we feel pretty sure that spring is finally here. And honestly, our bodies 
aren't quite ready for trail season.  
 

So this week, we rounded up three urban "trails" that we use as training grounds for this summer's 
mountain adventures.   
 

Cherry Creek Trail 
 

The multi-use Cherry Creek Trail begins in Denver at Confluence Park and travels more than 40 miles along Cherry Creek to 
Castlewood Canyon State Park.  Our favorite section is the 7.7-mile stretch between the Cherry Creek Shopping Center and 
Village Greens Park. That section ends right by True Food Kitchen, which features organic craft beverages and a full menu 
of healthy appetizers and entrees.  If you go: Parking is free at the Cherry Creek Shopping Center. Other access points with 
free parking include Pulaski, Creekside, Cook and John F. Kennedy and Village Greens parks.  After 8 miles of meandering 
trails, the scenic Mary Carter Greenway turns into the South Platte River Trail, 
which continues another 17.8 miles through downtown Denver to the trailhead in 
Thornton. 
 

One of our favorite stops along the Greenway is Nixon’s Coffee House. This little 
coffee shop and smoothie bar has a large outdoor patio facing the river and caters 
to cyclists with bike racks and a bike repair station. If you go: There is a 15 mph 
speed limit along the trail. The Mary Carter Greenway begins at Chatfield State 
Park (a fee site), but free parking can be accessed at the Chatfield dam and reser-
voir. Other access points with free parking include Reynold’s Landing and Centen-
nial parks. 

 

Clear Creek Trail 
 

The Clear Creek Trail starts at 6th Avenue and follows the creek through Golden’s resi-
dential areas and historic downtown. At Ford Street, the trail takes a detour around the 
Molson Coors beer processing plant and follows the frontage road along the Golden 
Highway (US 58) before returning creekside at Interstate 70.  After 6.5 miles, we usually 
turn around in Wheat Ridge and retrace our path. That brings us back to Golden’s his-
toric downtown district, where we can refuel at at Goozell Yogurt & Coffee.  If you go: 
There are several access points to the Clear Creek Trail in town with the heaviest use 
between Lions and Vanover parks. Parking is free in downtown Golden.  

 

So here are some ideas to help you get into shape for those hammocks at the camp ground. 
 

That is the latest info from this spot. Hope to see you at Fall Statewide or somewhere down 
the road. 
 

Bud & Ann Farnum 
Colorado Legislative Directors 

Statewide information begins on page 23  
Have you marked your calendar yet? 
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Awning / Awning Fabric Cabinetry/Cabinetry Repair Carpeting 

Counter Tops Custom RV Bras Day / Night Shades 

Flooring Hail Damage Install LCD Flat Screen TV’s 

Insurance Claims Interior/Exterior Detailing Interior Warranty Work 

MCD Shades Repair/Replace Windshield Roof Treatment & Sealing 

Rubber Roof Replacement RV Furniture RV Windshield Solar Shades 

Upholstery Wall Covering Window Shade Repairs 

Window Treatments Windshield Drapes Winterizing/De-Winterizing 

SPECIAL:  Members of Family Campers & RVers - Why wait until you want to use your RV?  

Bring it in between November 1 – February 28 and receive a 10% discount. 

Call 1-877-716-1832 or 303-716-1832 
Bob and Donna Johnson - Owners 

Members of Family Campers & RVers 

BIG OR SMALL – WE DO IT ALL 

6521 Washington Street, Unit D  Denver, CO  80229 

Skilled Services We Can Provide For You: 

SPECIAL:  10% OFF FOR FAMILY CAMPERS & RVers MEMBERS 

4545 E. 52nd Ave.   Commerce City, CO  80022 

 

service@universal-collision.com 



The Tires and the Trips 
By Angel Ireson 

Publicity and Information Director 
 

Have you ever stopped to think about some of the places an RVer’s money goes?  I mean other than 
the food industry which is not unique to RV people.  There are many industries we support as we 
travel.  I was thinking about the tire industry in particular.  After all, depending on your vehicle, you 
could have as many as 6 tires on your main vehicle and 4 on your tow 
vehicle, so all in all 10 of those lovely round black things. They are lovely 
as long as they stay inflated and get you where you want to go.  They 
have, however, been known to quietly go flat, especially the sneaky one 
on the inside of duals.  They also can cause quite a problem if they blow 
out.  So before you leave on any trip you carefully go around your vehi-
cle and check the pressure in each of the little lovelies just to be sure 
everything is all right.  You then round up the crew, people and pets, 
and head off for a pleasant time of camping and travel.  All is going 
good until somewhere around day 2 or 3 of this trip ONE of the little 
lovelies decides to test your driving skills and blows up.  As we know 
this is not a good thing for the vehicle as it may damage the wheel well but it will also damage your 
wallet.  Depending which tire it is and where it is on your vehicle, you may be able to change it your-

self.  If not, now you have to call for road service and wait.  
Everyone by this time is getting antsy to be on the road again 
and you are probably still waiting for assistance.  Road assis-
tance finally shows up, changes your tire and hopefully your 
insurance with cover at least part of the expense because 
you still have to get somewhere to buy a replacement.  All 
this fun happened to a friend of mine twice on one trip.  
Needless to say, I cannot repeat his exact feelings but “little 
lovelies” was not what he was calling the tires.  This hap-
pened to him again on several trips, not two tires nor the 
same tires 
but tire is-
sues and it 
got to the 

point that his wife ceased to look forward to these 
“fun” outings.  By now he has put 4 new tires on his 
vehicles (he tows a 5th wheel) and is feeling like the 
tire companies must have him in their sights, like “oh 
goodie” here he comes again!   
 
I am sure you or some of your friends have all had 

similar experiences.  It makes you wonder where the 

tire industry would be without the RV customer. 

Be sure you support our Corporate sponsors and advertisers.  

Their dollars support us.  We should do the same for them. 
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And the winner is!......  Wait a minute, we won WHAT and WHO is Aprinda Cederplin? 
 
Aprinda Cederplin is the pen name adopted by us, your new Embers co-editors—April Cederburg and 
Cinda Champlin.  We met through FCRV, joining the same year.  Since then, our many adventures truly 
taught us that “Strangers Become Friends and Friends Become Family.”  Given this bond, we felt it appro-
priate to blend our names as we travel down this new Editor road.  
  
While some of you may wonder why we asked to take on the Embers, we are very sure in our decision.  Ok, maybe 
mostly sure.  Well, we thought we were sure but our husbands thought we were off our rockers.  And yes, that is 
thought quite frequently by both of them when we get together. 

  
We have known for some time that we had wanted to do more for Colorado 
FCRV.  We each had taken on a project within the organization.  As one of us 
stepped down though, our intention had always been to step up into another 
role.  What we didn’t know was that each of us was eyeing the same new chal-
lenge.  Unfortunately, it took losing Bill to bring our thoughts together.  And it all 
started with, “You know, I have this crazy idea….” 
 
So, where do we go from here?  Well, the sky’s the limit!  We want to continue to 
produce an Embers that you all will find fun, informative and look forward to get-

ting.  Are we going to change some things?  Yes, we are!  Are we going to leave some things as they are?  Yes, we 
are!  Because we need to keep the best of the past but not wallow in the past.  So as we change things around, 
please know that the heart of the Embers will not 
change.   We take the “where strangers become 
friends and friends become family” motto seriously.  
Because we have experienced firsthand the blessings 
that come from it.  So sit back, relax and enjoy.  And 
keep sending in articles!   
 
With that, we would like to leave you all with a won-
derful Irish blessing… 
 
“As you slide down the bannister of life, may the splin-
ters never point the wrong way” -author unknown 
 
Happy Camping Everyone! 
 
Aprinda 

 

Be a part of SOCIAL MEDIA! Let’s help 

build the membership and bring new peo-

ple to Colorado FCRV.  Join the Facebook 

group and page! 
 

This is the Colorado FCRV Facebook group: 

https://www.facebook.com/

groups/1680243058923788/ 
 

This is the Colorado FCRV Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/ColoradoFcrv/ 

Silver 

Colorado 

FCRV 



2016 DATES TO REMEMBER 

DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION 

July 24th – 29th  N/A National Campvention 2016 Shawnee, Oklahoma 

Sep 2nd – 5th    N/A Colorado Statewide Elbert County Fairgrounds in Kiowa, CO  

Sep 26th – 30th  N/A Southern Colorado Retiree Rally  Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 

I-25 @ Exit 74 – South of Pueblo  

Sep 30th – Oct 2nd  N/A Field Staff Workshop & Campout  Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 

I-25 @ Exit 74 – South of Pueblo  
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These Gold and Silver Sponsors will always have 
an ad in the Embers. We encourage all Colorado 
FCRV members to support these sponsors when 
you need their products or services.  
 
. 

Colorado Gold and Silver Sponsors 
GOLD SPONSORS 

 KOA Pueblo So./Colorado City 

 KOA Lakeside Ft. Collins 
 

SILVER SPONSORS 

 All Stars RV 

 Hitch Corner 

 Interstate Batteries 

 Diversified Body & Paint 

 KOA Buena Vista 

Gold 

Sponsor 
Colorado 

FCRV 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

FCRV NATIONAL RETIREE RALLY – 2016 
Twelve Colorado FCRV member families, 24 people attended the National Retiree Rally in Houma LA.  Joe & Sandie Wingert were 
parking chairmen and they did a great job.  Several Coloradoans participated in the games, CAMP walks and rides, Red Hat and 
Hard Hat luncheons, crafts – about anything that was going on.  And we did sight-seeing also.  Only one day and night of rain but 
we were parked on concrete so didn’t have a problem.  Rain doesn’t interfere with the Retirees’ fun.  
 
Our members arrived from all directions, some getting caught by a temporarily closed highway due to rain.  They sat until the 
water receded then proceeded.  At one point, a highway was closed because the COWS from pastures on both sides of the road 
were trying to escape the rising water in their pastures. And the only dry land was the highway.  Traffic was held up while the 
cowboys removed their cattle. 
 
Many of our members placed in the games.  As the names were called off at the closing program, there was no doubt that COLO-
RADO was present.  We may have been the loudest in the audience.  We even had a participant in the Variety Show.  Jan Johns-
ton did a reading called ‘The Green Thing’ which pertained to the younger generations accusing the older generation of causing 
all of the ecological problems with our earth today.  The audience had fun with that. 
We had the crowning of the new Retiree King & Queen, the Missouri representatives.  Great couple.  There were many hospitali-
ties.  Always food somewhere. 
 
Early on, Lou & Darlene Gibson asked all of us to assist in preparing the tables for the 2 dinners being served.  In true Colorado 
FCRV fashion, everyone turned out to help.  What could have been a 2-hour job was only about 30 minutes.  Thanks, COLORADO 
FCRV.  At one meal, we seated 248 diners.  The catering company was superb, also. 
 
And then it was time to say our goodbyes to old friends as well as the new ones we’d made.  Some were going to Florida, Texas, 
Nebraska and some headed straight home.  Greetings were sent out:  See you at Spring Fling in May, Retiree Rally in June, Na-
tional in July - - etc.  The rally theme was ‘Let the Good Times Roll”.  And we did that. 
 
2017 Retiree Rally will be in Canton TX March 21-27 and we’ll have full hookups.  Early bird days are the 17th – 20th.  
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Send change of address     

notification to:  

Colorado Chapters of FCRV  

The “Embers” is published six times a 
year.  Please send any information that 
you would like to have included in the 
“Embers” to:  
 Colorado FCRV Embers 

1792 E Phillips Ave 
Centennial, CO 80122 

Article submission is for chapters, pro-
gram chairmen and members who have 
news or interesting articles or classified 

ads that they would like to share with the 
membership. It will be included, space 

permitting, in the next issue. 
 (Please type or print information & in-
clude your name, address and phone 

number) 

Editor:  

Aprinda Cederplin 

cofcrvembers@gmail.com 

FOR SALE 
Adco Class A RV Cover - never been used! 
Previous owner sold RV & moved to St. Croix 

Adco Part # 32826, 34ft to 37ft long,  
Designer Series 3-layer Tyvek 

Original price $450, asking $220 obo.  
Call Lyle at 303-489-1908 

THIS SPACE FOR RENT 
You could have run a classified ad here. 

The ad  costs only  
$7.50 per issue or $30 and we run until you 

sell  the item you advertised. 
Contact Aprinda Cederplin and she will 

send you our complete ad  rates. 

Rolling Springs Chapter News 
 

The Rolling Springs January meeting was held at Panino’s Restaurant.  Our chapter is 
split this time of year, with several families attending. While several of our other mem-
bers are enjoying southern destinations and warmer weather, we are finalizing our 
calendar for the 2016 year and looking forward to hitting the road and camping to-
gether.  We started planning our craft projects for fund raising at Spring Fling or State-
wide. 
 
February’s gathering was at Olive Garden.  The schedule for 2016 is almost finished 
and reservations are being made getting ready for our first campout.  We are excited 
with the turnout at the RV show held the first weekend which several members the Rolling Springs dedicated time to 
help out at.  We are looking forward to new additions to our chapter but sadly we said goodbye to several families 
who moved away. We wish all of them well in their new adventures.    

 
The March meeting at Mason Jar finds us showing our Irish colors 
and making the final plans for our first campout.   Some of our 
members are headed to Louisiana this month for the retiree’s rally 
and to visit New Orleans.  The rest of us are preparing and looking 
forward to Chapter night in April, welcoming new members, seeing 
our snowbirds returning home and Camping together again as a 

family.       
 
April weather can be a lamb or a lion and we had a touch of both.   Clear sky on Friday and 
snow on Saturday and Sunday.   The weather did not dampen our spirits, instead we had more 
time to enjoy each other’s company and meet new friends from Georgia.   We had a fun week-
end and ended by helping each other clean snow off our awnings and heading home with sto-
ries to tell.   See you next month. 
 

Submitted by Candy Furnish 



 
The Silver Foxes shakedown at Mountaindale is a prime example of “Murphy's Quantum Law: Anything that can, could 

have, or will go wrong, is going wrong, all at once”. 
 

 We have always scheduled our annual shakedown for April as winter is passing and spring is 
peaking its pretty head.  Squirrels are running about and the deer have moved to a different loca-
tion because hunting season is over.  We know it is spring as we are dodging the potholes.  Daffodils 
are popping up their green branches in sunny areas and the ground is not frozen anymore.  It is time 

for camping, right?  WRONG!!! – Mother Nature had the temerity to decide other-
wise.  We were forced to cancel our first campout of the year.  It was disaster-prone 
from the start.   We had a number of members signing up for the shakedown only dropping like flies that 
left only the hosts staring at each other.  Health challenges were the major issues facing the Silver Foxes 
the last couple of months.  The consequence of which was Sidney Walker’s passing.  With the Silver Foxes 
still coming to terms with that, we were forced to endure the heartbreak of the loss of another - Joanne 
Pendleton.  Our happy-go-lucky close knit club persevered through all this with the Lord’s blessing --- we 
are powered by HUGS!!!!!!!  All the other insignificant issues of rigs breaking down, water heaters not 

working, etc. were easy problems to manage.  What finally did it in for the camp out was ONE OF THOSE pesky spring 
storms which Colorado is known for.  Cold is one thing but snow was another matter. 
 In spite of these setbacks, the Silver Foxes are looking forward to a terrific camping season starting in May with 
Spring Fling at Brush and Santa Fe, NM.  June will find us in Salida, followed by Buena Vista in July, Big Horn in August and 
FCRV Statewide at Kiowa.  Of course September is our FCRV Southern Retiree Rally where we will be joined with all you 
RETIREES!!!!  

 

IN MEMORY OF JOANNE PENDLETON 
 Joanne Pendleton, 77, passed away on April 6, 2016. She was a resident of Colorado Springs 
for 58 years and was formerly from Canaan, Indiana. She was a homemaker and worked at Air Acad-
emy Junior H.S. for several years. 
 Joanne and her twin sister Mary were born on July 4th, 1938 (a pair of firecrackers) to Wil-
liam B. and Enic Opal (Sigmund) Foley in Madison, Indiana. She graduated from Canaan H.S. where 
she was a cheerleader. On June 15th, 1956 she married Waldo F. Pendleton in Canaan, Indiana. 
 Joanne enjoyed camping with her RV groups and playing card games with her friends. She 

was fond of music, either listening, dancing or singing. She was a member of The Church at Woodmoor. She was also a 
Lifetime Member of the Auxiliary VFW and a member of the American Legion #0209. She actively participated in Family 
Campers and AARP #1100. 
 Joanne was known to many as just “Mom.” Whether it was the many students she encouraged (or straightened 
out) at the junior high school or her children’s friends who were welcomed to her home, she 
made them all feel loved and respected. 
 She is survived by her loving husband, Waldo F.; her children: Waldo S. (Cheryl) and 
Rebecca (William); her sister, Mary; and sister in-law, Susie B; her grandchildren: Khala Wat-
son, Colson Watson, Brigitte Green and Cory Hankemeier; and three great grandchildren. She 
was preceded in death by her parents, brothers Bill Foley and D. R. Foley, sisters Margie 
Whitton and Maxine Gordon and two infant children. 
 Mom/Grandma/Great Grandma “P” will truly be missed and loved always and from 
the Old Bull to the Old Heifer…Love you Anyways!       
    

Submitted by Marion Waterhouse 
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Silver Foxes 

Joanne and Waldo 
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The Columbines just got back from a beautiful weekend at Greeley RV Park.  They welcomed us with open arms and were 
very helpful with everything.  We got to use their community room both Friday night and Saturday night. 
 
Our wagon masters for the FIRST campout 2016 was Ron and Francis Hakanson.  They did a great job in planning the camp-
out!  Six couples were able to make it:  Ron & Francis Hakanson, Earl & Carol Peterson, Darwin & Sharon Baxter, Wes & Aud-
rey Wichman, Scott Martin & Pam Rusk, Gary & Linda Jacobson – (newest cadet members checking the Columbines out.)  
Most of us were still de-winterizing some of the things that you have to do.  So Ron helped out with some of that, he likes to 
help!   A few of the guys helped Gary with his set up. 
 
Ron and Francis received a call from Paul and Sandy Chamberlin.  The “check engine” light came on so they turned around 
and put the motorhome in the shop.  They were able to come up for the Saturday outing and lunch. 
 
Friday night we all joined in at the Baxter’s site for snacks and drinks.  We listened to Gary and Linda about their life stories, 
successful children and grandchildren.  We all joined in and talked about various stories with grandchildren and animals.  
We decided for the ones that wanted to play cards meet in the community room for some hand and foot. 
 

Saturday we car pooled over to the Greeley Railroad mu-
seum.  The group spent a couple of hours there.  There 
were some awesome layouts of HO Model trains!  Plus, 
there was lots of historic information on the railroad.  
The lights, bells, smoke, fire always kept you looking for-
ward to the next corner that you turned.  They have hid-
den dinosaurs there, we only found 4 out of 9.  Our tour 
guide was wonderful; he goes by “Santa”.    
 
  Afterwards we all walked over to Stuff Burger and had 
some very yummy burgers!  The computer system went 
down while we were there, so our lunch was on the 
house.  YIPPIE!  We left a very nice tip for the service and 
the restaurant.   

 
After lunch most of us went over to the Centennial Village Museum.  
We walked the village while reading about the history of the homes 
that moved to this location.  It was baby animal weekend.  We were 
able to fill our afternoon catching, petting and holding a variety of 
baby animals. 
 
Saturday evening we gathered at the community room and had a 
fantastic pot luck.  The Columbines do know how to do yummy pot 
lucks!   After cleaning up we decided to play hand and foot.  A good 
time was had by all. 
 
Sunday we all gathered around to say our goodbyes and helped each other out with loading back up.  
 
Columbines posted on the “Colorado FCRV” group on Facebook about the outing.   
 
Columbines next outing is Riverview! 
Submitted by Pam Rusk 
 

Columbine Happenings 
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Colorado Cruisers 
Wagonmasters Glenn and Cheri Loyche selected Chatfield State Park for the 
first gathering of the year. The weekend was sandwiched in between two 
snow weekends, which is not unexpected for April in Colorado. We had 
sunny warm weather on Friday, and a nice clear evening to watch the stars. 
Saturday, it got windy, and I mean really windy, like hurricane-force winds – 
not politic winds like Chicago. We had a great gathering Friday night with 
those that arrived early enough to share the campfire.  
 
Saturday’s events included bird-watching, hiking, fishing, golfing, and what-
ever they wanted to do to enjoy “Earth Day Weekend”. Saturday afternoon, 
the winds picked up, and challenged our spirits, but we still managed to pull 
off a large dinner and meeting with about 42 people, which included guests and prospective members. The theme for the 
dinner was Lunch Lady – inspired by the great vocalist and comedian, Adam Sandler. Sloppy Joes led the way, and was ac-

companied by a variety of high school lunch foods and other gourmet 
treats brought by our Chapter members. The meeting took place right after 
dinner, and then awards were handed out to include the best bird-
watchers, as well as the worst bird-watcher award (who counted 46 mag-
pies around her campsite- who knows it could have been the same magpie 
46 times!). After the winds calmed down Saturday evening, we visited 
again around the campfire.  
 
The weekend culminated with our Sunday morning potluck breakfast, 
again with fabulous food shared with all. All great festivities must come to 
an end, and we said our good-byes and safe travels, until we meet again. 
 
Submitted by Cheri Loyche 

The Wookies had tons of fun in March when we traveled to Boulder, CO to tour the “Celestial Season-
ings” Tea factory. It is a tasty experience! It sure can awaken your sences  in the Aromatic Mint room  A 

must try … Later we had our gathering at a restaurant name “The Dark Horse” 
for our meeting. 
 
YAY! Camping Season is upon us …. In between snow. Accumulation the Wood-
land Wookies escaped to Calhan, CO to a great campout fpr APRIL.  We hiked 
all around the Paint Mines there! It felt so good to haul the rigs and amp for 
the first time this year. 
 

The Paint Mines is in God’s Country alright! Pretty amazing colors and shapes and huge sizes of the Hoo-
doos.  You just might have to see them to 
believe the sights of their massive beauty 
right near Colorado Springs!  
 
Submiited by MaryAnn Glover 

Woodland Wookies 
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Sung to the tune of “The Beverly Hillbillies” 

 

Come listen to my story of a camping group 

Woodland Wookies is their name and dry camping is 

their game… 

Then one day they were fishing on a lake  

And they caught a lot of fish for goodness sake! 

Trout that is— 

Rainbow colors— 

Clear Creek. 

Well the first thing you know  

There’s going to be a fish fry 

There were so many fish 

Ohhhhhh my! 

There’s nothing like taking their rigs out in the woods … 

Every chance they could. 

Submitted by MaryAnn Glover 

 

The Woodland Wookies 
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 Trailblazers 

Well, the Trailblazers did make it to Cañon City in April. Ten rigs of campers 
didn't let a little wind, snow and cold stop them from enjoying themselves! 
We'd like to say a BIG "Thank You" to Rod and Cordelia Rau and Dave and 
Gerri Brown for hosting this campout. We appreciate and thank Mountain 
View RV Resort for opening earlier for the season than normal in order to 
accommodate our group. 
 
We all enjoyed our Monday evening get-together and used the time to catch 
up with each other. Several Trailblazers visited warmer climates during the 
winter, and regaled us with tales of their travel adventures. Have you ever 
hit a large wooden crate in the middle of a busy interstate? Ask the Bantas-
they did! And not only did they live to tell about it, but bravely continued on 
their journey! 

 
Some of our members who couldn't camp with us drove down to join us for 
our potluck luncheon and meeting. We always have a 50/50 drawing at the 
end of our meetings, but Gerri Brown added a couple surprises! Mary Bernard 

won an apron with Trailblazers embroidered on 
the front and Betty Newton won a hand-painted 
birdhouse. Both of these great prizes were made 
by Gerri Brown with help from her husband, Dave. 
Gerri and Dave also decorated the tables at the 
potluck with candles they made from small pieces 
of wood. At the end of the potluck each family got 
a candle. Thank you Dave and Gerri! 
 
We had much improved weather on our last full 
day in Cañon City. A large group of us spent the day visiting the Royal Gorge, having lunch 

together and then heading off to see the Museum of Colorado Prisons. 
 
The Royal Gorge has done a fantastic job rebuilding after the fire. We took a ride on the new aerial gondola across to the 
other side of the gorge. We also stopped at the Plaza Theater where we saw original artifacts and photos of the Royal 

Gorge. We were also in time to view a video that included footage of the fire that 
destroyed the park three years ago. Walking back across the bridge completed 
our visit! 
 
Our visit to The Museum of Colorado Prisons was very enlightening to say the 
least. The museum is located in the historical cell house that was once the 
Women's Correctional Facility built in 1935. Many of the museum's displays are 
located in the original inmate cells and cover more than 140 years of prison his-
tory. 
 
Mother Nature was not going to cooperate with us once more for our May camp-
out to Chatfield State Park. We had rain, wind, and cold-again! You just never 

(Continued on page 15) 

Trailblazers enjoying the day at the Royal 
Gorge 

Trailblazers visiting before the potluck luncheon at 
April's campout in Cañon City at Mountain View Resort 

Mary Bernard checking out the cell at the 
Museum of Colorado Prisons 

Handmade candles donated by Dave 
and Gerri Brown 
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Trailblazers Cont. 

know what the weather is going to do in Colorado! A really big "Thank you" to 
Larry and Sue Menke and Vicki Patterson for hosting this campout. The rain 
didn't stop us from having a good time. Our hosts were prepared-thank good-
ness for E-Z Ups! 
 
Due to the rain and cold, Ken and Jeri Harper and Paul and Beverly Hassler 
offered their rigs for our Monday evening get together. Thank you! We all 
brought our hors D'oeuvres and drinks and had a great time visiting with each 
other. 
Luckily, the weather was better on Tuesday and several of us were able to get 
a morning walk in. Chatfield has a lot of great walking paths and we took full 
advantage of them. 
 
We want to thank Ron and Shalah Costello for joining us at Chatfield for our 

afternoon potluck and meeting. We all enjoyed meeting them and having them as part of our group for the afternoon. 
It was a little chilly, but at least it didn't rain! 
 
We had sun on Wednesday! Again, several of us joined together for 
a morning walk. Larry and Sue Menke brought supplies needed for 
making portable, rotating outdoor flag poles that can be used at 
home or placed outside your RV. Several Trailblazers took advan-
tage of this opportunity and enjoyed making one. 
 
The afternoon turned out to be beautiful and a game of Bocce Ball 
was soon started. What a great time we had-it's amazing what a 
little sun can do for you! 
 
We all cleaned out our refrigerators and shared leftovers for the 
evening meal. We had a good group around the campfire for the 
last night. Thank you to Ron Purvine for playing his guitar and doing 
some singing. 
 
It's off to Alamosa for our June campout! Safe travels to everyone! 
 
Submitted by Cathy Vegvary 

(Continued from page 14) 

Vicki Patterson, President, conducting 
monthly meeting  

State Directors, Ron and Shalah Costello, attending the 
Trailblazers' potluck luncheon and meeting at Chatfield State 
Park 
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Web Reporter Contest 
 

Here is your chance to a “Web Reporter” and brag about your chapter.   Tell others 
about your chapter’s favorite camping trip(s) in 2015 or 2016.   
 
Many of our chapters are involved in very exciting outings and we would like to pub-
lish a story about them on our Colorado FCRV web site. This will provide a way for 
other chapters to learn more about your chapter and maybe get some great ideas 
for their future campouts.   
 
RULES: 
 
 Your Camping Story must reflect a recent (2015 or 2016) camp outing.  

 Submissions may be made by individual members, chapters, or group 
(retiree, pre-teen, teen) 

 Please identify if entry is from one person, more than one person or from a chap-
ter. Awards will be made only to the identified submitter 

 Story must contain 2 to 6 photos of activities and be no longer than one page in 
length (not including photos) 

 Story should be about an outdoor Camping activity and tell where the location of 
the event took place.  Campground name is always nice  

 Please refrain from publishing full names, telephone numbers or email addresses  
 Originality and creativity are encouraged 
 You may enter more than once but you can only win one prize 
 Credit will be given for early submissions. So as soon as you write your story, sub-

mit it! 
 Reporter’s name(s) and chapter name or group must be on the entry 
 By entering the contest you agree that the story may be published on our Colo-

rado FCRV web site 
 Entries will be posted on the Colorado FCRV web BLOG as they are received 
 1st place wins $100— 2nd place wins $50.00—3rd place wins $25.00 
 ALL entries become the property of Colorado FCRV 
 Contest is from Spring Fling thru April 1, 2017.  Winners will be announced and 

prizes awarded at “Spring Fling” 2017. You do not need to be present to win.   
 
This is meant to be a FUN project!  Submissions are to be electronic and include 
photo files separately.  
Send submission(s) to Webmaster@ColoradoFCRV.org 



 
Camping season has begun, during the weekend of April 8th-10th the Viewfinders held 
their first outing of the season in Loveland CO.  The weather was nice (in the low-mid 
70s), and 9 rigs full of great friends.  This was a busy weekend for all of us.  On Sat. 9th 
some of attended a Special Olympics weight championship for one of our members, 
Jeremey Wade, in Greely, CO. He brought home 3 blue ribbons, and broke one of his 
own records.  
 

Later that evening during our group potluck we celebrated 4 Birthdays, 1 Anniversary 
and we had a surprise Retirement party for two members or as we call them friends, 
Craig and Linda Sparlin.  The evening was filled with lots of wonderful food, laughter and memories for all. 

 

Be Happy & S’more for Everyone…  

Submitted by Jo Martinez 
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Viewfinders 
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The Black Hills Campout 
 

Robert and April Cederburg organized a group camping trip to the Black Hills in June. Everyone who went has agreed 
this is a trip they will want to do again.  There were six different families at camp. 
 

Lusk at Dusk 
A few of the campers broke the trip to South Dakota into two segments, spending the first night at BJ’s campground 

in Lusk, WY.  This broke the long drive into two shorter segments, and allowed for some 
rest and relaxation at Lusk. BJ’s campground has many treasures, 
including marbles in the driveway and a garden in the ladies rest-
room, these you will have to see for yourself.   If you decided to 
spend a night at BJ’s, make sure to ask to see the Ladies bathroom 
and ask about the brothel! 
The City of Rolling Waves 

The Cederburgs led us to the best camping spot at 
Ditch Creek.  It did not take us long to re-
name it Rolling Wavesville.  We made our 
selves right at home, good thing there was a 
lot of room to park the rigs!   
 Trail riding and more trail riding 
One of the best things about South Dakota is 
all of the trails.  The first few nights were dry 
camping and riding throughout the area.  
The riders are especially thankful for Robert 
who always made sure they knew where 
they are going and which way to turn next, 

except for a few moments of being lost.  But if we were all together, we really weren't lost! 
 The motorized army 
When the group leaves camp, they have the whole “mad max” look down, dust, four wheelers, dirt bikes and safety 

in numbers.   

 
 

Movie under the stars 
There’s a new tradition in the 

Rolling Waves of a movie under 

the stars.  This campout the   

movie was Young Frankenstein.  

While everyone could see their 

(Continued on page 19) 

Rolling Waves 
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breath as it was a chilly night, the group hung in there for the entire movie.  We put a whole 

new meaning to a drive in movie! 

Kubb 
A good camping trip always involves some good hearted competition.  Kubb is an outdoor 

game that is played like bean bags or the other lawn games.  Cinda Champlin’s grandson, Kevin, 

was the winner of the evening.  He had the final move that showed us all he 

was the champion.   

Convoy 
As we left the first camp site, we had ourselves a convoy and enjoyed listening to the Convoy song all 

the way.  In case you are wondering what color a Chartreuse micro bus is.... it's a color halfway be-

tween green and yellow, or also known as puke green.   

Rushmore KOA 
After two nights of dry camping, the group packed up and 
headed to the Rushmore KOA.  It’s hard to describe this 

KOA in one sentence.   There is so much to do 
including a water slide, two pools, mini golf, bike 
rentals, bouncy pillow and hot wings.  Careful, 
the wings are hot… just ask Tanner.   One tradi-
tion we carried on from our Memorial Campout is 
a morning breakfast get-together, complete with coffee and pastries.   
Crazy Horse Laser Show 
One evening took the group to the Crazy Horse Laser Show.  The museum at the entrance has 

a large array of artifacts.  The group especially enjoyed the selfie in front of the 1/34th size 

replica of the Crazy Horse Statue.  The laser show included a wide variety of music and historical facts.   

Fun was had by all and everyone agreed this would be a great annual campout for the Rolling Waves. 

 

 

All Aboard!  

Wednesday saw the group headed to the Hill City-Keystone train.  We enjoyed the ride as it 

meandered through some beautiful scenery and listened to the sound of the steam whistle 

at 20+ road crossings!   

Homeward bound! 

Thursday night had a storm roll through that brought an amazing lightning show.  However, 

this also started 8-10 forest fires.  We packed up to head 

to our last dry camping spot but the weather proved to 

be more than even the tough Rolling Waves could handle.  With temperatures soaring 

close to 100 and another storm coming, we did what we are best at—improvised!  A 

quick phone call to Linda at BJ’s and we were soon packed up and headed back to what 

has become a great overnight place.   As  a first  really long trip for the Rolling Waves, 

this turned out great!  Maybe we will see a few of you join us next year!! 

 

Submitted by Lisa Bowers 

(Continued from page 18) 
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RV Rascals 
It’s hard to believe this year is already half over.  Didn’t we just get started camping???    

 In January, Bob & Jean Maxwell hosted the RV Rascals’ first 2016 activity with lunch at the Origins Wine Bar 
and Wood Fired Pizza restaurant in Loveland, followed by a tour of the Loveland Museum.  
    February’s meeting was hosted by Terry & Mary Kaye Leonhart at the Cheese Importers in Longmont.  After 
a yummy lunch, members browsed the eclectic merchandise offered and the 

cheese selections in the refrigerated section. 
 
Brian & Betty Seeman opened their home to the Rascals in In March for a St. Patrick Day’s 
lunch of homemade corned beef and cabbage.  Everyone agreed it was deee-licious!                                           
 
Our first campout of the year was at Boyd Lake in Loveland in  
April, hosted by Dennis & Jan Combs.   What happened to Spring??   It was COLD, COLD, 
COLD…    and the snow was blowing sideways.  The Rascals are a hardy bunch.  (Or is that a 
“stubborn” bunch?)   
  

Spring Fling at Brush was selected as our May outing and was hosted by Bill & Linda 
Snyder.   We had 13 Rascal members attend.  Michelle Vegter won the Conservation 
Poster contest and Bob & Jean Maxwell’s granddaughters (Audrey, 8 yrs. old, and 
Sarah, 3 yrs. old) won the “Camping Is” poster competitions.  Those three posters now 
go on to the National competition at Campvention in Shawnee, OK.   Several Rascals 
also had fun helping serve at the Spring Fling ice cream social. 
 
Back in December (when we were choosing months and locations for 2016 activities),  
Sterling Reservoir sounded like a good place for camping in June.  Who knew it was 
going to be so HOT, HOT, HOT????    
 

As June is known for weddings, our hosts Gary & Mary Ann Merritt had each couple bring a copy of their wedding picture, and 
we played the Oldie/Newlywed game.   A very fun time, in spite of the heat.   

 
 
     
 
                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jennifer Kingston has taken over as CAMP Chairman for the RV Rascals, and we look 
forward to future activities she and Dan plan for us.              
 
 
Submitted by Linda Snyder 

Dennis & Jan Combs (married 54 
yrs) won 1st place    

Ken & Michelle Vegter (41 yrs) 
won 2nd  place            

Dave & Judy Lohnes (almost 38 yrs) won the     
“We need to get to know each other better” 
prize 

At Sterling Reservoir 

Deee-licious!!! 



FIRESIDE  EMBERS—31 FIRESIDE  EMBERS—21 

Star Chasers 

Happenings 
Finally Spring is here and the Star Chasers have begun their camping season!  We got off to a somewhat snowy start in April 
at Chatfield State Park as that is when the big snow storm rolled through.  Despite the weather, some people were still able 
to make it.  They played some games, watched the model airplanes and went on a tour of the 

Gemology Museum at the Colorado School of Mines 
Campus.  Those of us that were not able to make it were 
home shoveling snow and wishing we were camping in-
stead. 
 
In May several of us was at the Spring Fling Campout in 
Brush, Colorado.  We had a great time and the new State 
Directors and Assistant State Directors did a great job 
putting the event together!  There was so much to do 
with games, seminars, Polish Poker, Bingo, Line Dancing 
and Karaoke, entertainment and much, much more.  Dick Kloewer made a beautiful 
bird house and Lee Stewart made a beautiful afghan for the raffle held on Saturday.  

We appreciate their generosity and their time and talents in 
helping to raise money for our treasury. 
 
Also in May, Dick & Alice Kloewer held a Garden Party at 
their home to showcase their extensive hobby with model 
trains (G-scale to be specific).  They belong to two different 
train clubs.  There was a total of 1,200 feet of track, 8 differ-
ent train tracks and 8 different train sets running throughout 
the rose garden and bushes!  Many of the Star Chasers came 

and enjoyed the garden party as well as did many of their other friends from the many clubs 
they are affiliated with. 
 
Now we are looking forward to our June campout in Cripple Creek, which we will report on in the next newsletter!  As al-
ways, happy camping and be safe until we meet again. 
 
Submitted by Donna Watkins, 
Field Director 
 

Bob & Elaine—Spring Fling First Timers 

Dan & Judy Having Fun Dancing 

Dick & Alice 

Dick Kloewer & Howard Boehme Mike, Dan  & John  
Lee Stewart  



FOR SALE 
1996 Seabreeze 31’ Class A Motorhome 

454 Chevrolet engine—one owner, generator, roof air 

conditioner, hydraulic jacks, electric step.  Near new 

tires, including spare, near new coach batteries and new 

engine battery.  Two awnings, twin beds, couch, barrel 

chair, and booth dinette.  Clean inside. 

Call Lois at (303) 789-3024 

Your One-Stop Shop For 

Vehicle & RV Add-Ons 

303-904-1558  

1-877-66HITCH 

10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103   

Littleton, CO 80127 

www.hitchcorner.com 

Visit our website to see complete list of products 

$10 OFF 

Your Purchase 

With Mention of 

This Ad 

The easiest way to get here is: 

1. Go to C-470 and Kipling. 

2. Go North on Kipling to the third 

light, which is Chatfield Avenue. 

3. Go West (Turn Left) on Chatfield 

and go one block to first light, 
which is Sangre De Cristo. 

4. Go South (Turn Left) and go one 

block to Centennial Road. 

5. Go West (Turn Right) to our ad-

dress. We are the 5th building on 
the right, just before the Envirotest 
Emission center. 

Brake Controls - Bike & Ski Racks - Wiring 
Tow  Bars  -  5th  Wheel and Trailer Hitches  
Goosenecks    and   Gooseneck   Adaptors    
Truck Accessories   -   Trailer Hitch Covers   

Curt - Draw Tite -  B&W - Demco - Hijacker 
Blue Ox  -  Roadmaster  - Thule  -  PullRite     
WeatherTech -Tow Ready - ROLA - Retrax 
DeeZee - Equal-I-zer - Fastway - Winegard 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

50 Years Continued Experience-Huge Inventory-Low City Sales Tax-Installations by Appointment, most under 1 Hour 
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Statewide 2016-Elbert Fairgrounds Kiowa 
September 2- 5, 2016 

This year’s theme ~  

 

  

 

Reminders:   

Please bring:  non-perishable food items for Elbert County Food Drive 
  School supplies for Elbert County Schools 
  Door prizes 
  Bingo Prizes-adult and kids prizes $5 items 
  Field Directors-2 fruit pies for Friday night dinner 
 
Project Food and Project Sales-please contact Shalah Costello to reserve your spot 
Hospitalities-Please contact Shalah Costello to get your Chapter’s hospitality event on the schedule 

Project Food 
Saturday: Teens-hamburgers $5.00 pre-register on Statewide form 
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Friday night Chicken dinner $7.00 
Friday night Sox hop and Karaoke 
Flag Ceremony 
CAMP Walks & Bike Rides 
Horseshoes 
Pet Parade 
Bean Bag Toss 
Cribbage 
Saturday morning breakfast $7.00 
Casting Contest 
Teen Queen/King Pageant 
Bingo: Cheryl Price 
Dinner catered by Elbert County 4 H 
club on Saturday night-$12.00 beef 
dinner 

Polish Poker 
Sunday Church Service 
Sunday Morning Memory Bell Ceremony 
Entertainment: Tamra Hayden-invited 
Blood Drive 
Seminars 
Chapter Project Sales 
Friendships—old and new 
Camping! 
Laughter 
 
 
SEE YOU THERE! 
Don’t Forget your Blue and Orange! 
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2016 Colorado Fall Statewide – September 2nd – September 5th 2016 

Elbert County Fairgrounds - Kiowa, CO 

Theme:  “Denver Broncos-Superbowl Champions” 
Camping fees are for 3 nights and include a $15.00 Registration fee 

Camping Fees:  Families $60 or Singles $50  At the gate-Families $65 or Singles $55 

All camping is Dry camping unless you require electricity for medical reasons. (Only camping fees are refundable in case of medical/family emergency) 

Two families attending Statewide and camping in one unit and/or campsite 

The 1st family must submit a registration & pay the camping fee which includes the $15.00 

 registration.  The 2nd family must submit a separate registration & pay the $15.00 fee.  

 

If you are coming out for the day only, you must pay a daily fee of $5.00. The daily fee is for 

the whole family. When you arrive, please register at the information table in the main build-

ing and pay your daily fee. This fee is on the honor system, we are not going to chase you 

down to collect the $5.00. Fees and registrations are one of the most important sources of 

revenue that pay the expenses of Colorado FCRV.  Deadline to pre-register is August 26th 
 

Last Name _____________________________First Name __________________Spouse__________________ 

Address_________________________________City______________________State_______Zip___________ 

Phone (____)_______________Chapter_________________________________________________________ 

Type of Camper  ________________________            Handicap w/Electrical  [   ]         $5.00 per night 

 Size of Camper   _____________ ft   # Slide outs  _______              Handicap only  [   ]  Electric only  [   ]      $5.00 per night 

 
 Reason for requiring handicap and/or electricity___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 # of adults______       # of youth______      # of pre-teens______    # of teens______ 

      
(Only Camping Fees are refundable in case of Medical/Family emergency, you will be reimbursed  

for all except the meals & registration fee which is $15 of above fees.) 
Gluten free meals (please ask before you are served):  must pre-pay (no refunds, & none will be available at gate) 

Friday Night Chicken Dinner   Sponsored by the Colorado Field Staff (state fund raiser) 
# adults ___ x $7.00 = _____     # children (11 and under) ___ x $3.00 = $_____ for a total of  $___________ 
Saturday Morning Breakfast  Sponsored by the Silver Foxes (state fund raiser) 
# adults ____ x $7.00 = ______  Any family of four or more will pay only $24.00 for a total of $__________ 
Meal includes pancakes, scrambled eggs, coffee and more. 
Saturday Lunch Sponsored by the Colorado FCRV Teens (teen fund raiser) 
# adults ___  x $5.00 = ________  Limited additional tickets may be available on Saturday for a total of $________ 
Saturday Night Beef Dinner (children under 3 are free)  Sponsored by the Elbert County 4H clubs. 
# adults ___ x $12.00 = _____     # children (3-11)___ x $5.00 = $ _____ for a total of  $___________ 
Saturday night catered beef dinner includes beef with mashed potatoes & gravy, vegetable, dinner roll, tossed salad, 
brownies for dessert, iced tea or lemonade.  Price includes gratuity and all applicable taxes. 

          GRAND TOTAL  (Camping fees + Optional Meals)  $___________ 

Make checks payable to Colorado Chapters of FCRV 

 
In order to camp with your chapter you must pre-register by the deadline of August 26th (must be received by August 26th) 
otherwise you may be put into the overflow section.  This is dry camping (no electric or water). There are limited electric hook-
ups in the handicap area for those with medical need for electric.  All other handicap spaces will provide a closer location to 
the buildings. 

VERY IMPORTANT!  Please include with your registration a stamped,  
self-addressed post card or envelope for confirmation. 

Parking will begin promptly on Friday at 10 a.m. and no RVs will be parked after 8 p.m.  You will be parked in an over-
flow area and then you will be moved the next morning to your assigned campsite. 

  Youth Youth Pre-teen Teens Teens 

  0-5 6-8 9-12 13-15 16-19 

Female           

Male           

Mail to: Vodean Benham, 5452 S. Camargo Rd, Littleton, CO 80123 
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APPLICATION FORM FOR VENDOR BOOTHS/PROJECT SALES 

 
If you are planning on having a vendor booth at Fall Statewide, please attach this application to your registration form 

and indicate whether you need electricity or not. We are very limited on space in the building so please register your 

booth along with your camping registration so that we can plan ahead of time. Commercial vendors need to furnish 

their own tables.  

If you are going to need space for your chapter project sales, please let us know that as well by attaching this form to 

your camping registration. Tables will be available for chapter project sales.  

If you do not need electricity, please don’t set up your booth along the outside walls.  

Commercial vendors must include the fees for your booth along with your registration to Vodean Benham.  

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 

Name:___________________________________________ Chapter: ___________________________  

Address:_________________________City:_____________State:_______Phone : ________________ 

Only one person from the chapter to register for your project sales.  

10 X 10 Commercial Vendor booth: How many? ________  

With electricity [   ] Without electricity [  ] 

Chapter project sales: With electricity [  ]  Without electricity  [  ] 
(Chapters do not pay a booth fee for project sales) 
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Rules for all Contestants 
 Colorado FCRV Teen King / Colorado FCRV Teen Queen 

 
 

 
Parents or legal guardians of contestants must be current members of FCRV and in good 
standing, or the Teen must be a member of FCRV in good standing.   
 
Age limit is 13 to 19 inclusive.  The Contestant must be 13 to 19 years old on the day of 
the contest at the Fall Statewide event prior to the following year’s National CampVention.  
The Contestant must also be 13 to 19 years old on the day of the contest at the National 
CampVention.    
 
The contestant must be single and at no time have been married. The contestant’s moral 
character should exemplify the goals of FCRV by exhibiting wholesome and respected 
qualities associated with family oriented values. 
 
Contestants must complete official registration form and return it to the State Teen Direc-
tors by the date specified on the registration form.   
 
Contestants must be registered with the State Teen Directors no later than 9:00 am on 
Saturday during the Fall Statewide event.  
 
Contestants must be present for the pageant practice, Teen Tea, Talent / Skill events and 
present at the time of judging during the pageant.  Any contestant not able to participate in 
all the pageant events will be disqualified. 
 
Contestants will also be expected to participate in Teen activities during Fall Statewide. 
 

Have you marked your calendars? 
Statewide 2016-Elbert Fairgrounds Kiowa 

September 2- 5, 2016 
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COLORADO FCRV TEEN QUEEN/KING REGISTRATION FORM 

 
NAME: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

EMAIL ADDRESS _________________________________________________________________ 
 

ADDRESS: _____________________________________CITY:_____________________________ 

 

CHAPTER: ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AGE: __________________________________ DATE OF BIRTH: __________________________ 

 

PARENT/GARDIAN NAME: _________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE NUMBERS:  (HOME) ______________________ (CELL) ____________________________ 

 

SCHOOL: ______________________________________________      GRADE: ________________ 

 

EMPLOYED?  YES______N0______EMPLOYER: _______________________________________ 

 

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS? ________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

AMBITIONS: ______________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

HOBBIES: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T-SHIRT SIZE: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

TEEN QUEEN REGISTRANT TALENT TO BE PRESENTED: 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

TEEN KING REGISTRANTS WILL HAVE SKILL COMPETITIONS INSTEAD OF A TALENT 

NUMBER IN FAMILY: ____ 

 

NUMBER OF YEARS THE FAMILY HAS BEEN MEMBERS OF FCRV: _____________________ 

 

RETURN COMPLETED FORM TO TEEN DIRECTORS: 

  

Ron & Carla Martinez    

  

1424 James Way    

  

Erie, CO  80516    

      

(303) 828-4672 

(303) 947-9027 (R cell) 

(303) 503-9763 (C cell) 

rcfishin@comcast.net 

 

DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATION IS AUGUST 1st 2016 



Great Sites and Cabins 
 Big Rig friendly  -  Escort service to site 

 Large Deluxe sites - 40 ft x 65 ft with 300+ sq ft.                                                                                                                                                        

concrete pad, fire pit and picnic table 

 Standard sites - 30 ft x 60 ft 

 Backins, Pullin and Pull thru sites 

 4 Bunkhouse cabins (2 deluxe and 2 standard) 

 Propane on site  -  Good lighting 

 Beautiful mountain views 

Enjoy Our Community Areas! 

 Community building - with direct TV & kitchen 

 Resort Store 

 Community patio area 

 Community fire pit table 

 Outdoor kitchen / meeting area 

 Dog Park 

 Laundry 

 Bath and shower facilities 

Address: 45606 W. Highway 50, Cañon City, CO 81212-8249  

Phone: 719-275-0900  Web Site: mountainviewrvresort.net 
6.5 miles west of Cañon City; 3/4 mile east of Royal Gorge turnoff 

Stay Connected! 

 Great WI FI 

 Direct TV available 

 Verizon Hot Spot 

  Things to Do On-Site! 

 Basketball  -  Shuffleboard 

 Horseshoes  -  Playground 

 Pickle ball 

 Walking and Biking trails 
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Tom’s Insurance & Financial Services 
19501 E. Parker Square Drive 
Parker ,CO 80134 
303-841-9000   Phone 
303-841-9536  Fax 
Tom supports Colorado FCRV 

BUNDLE UP, SAVE NOW 

Save up to 30% with our Multiple Policy 
Discount if you have multiple policies with 
us. Allstate offers a range of coverages to 
fit your needs. 

Insure one or more and save: 

 Auto 

 Motorcycle 

 Boat 

 Off-road vehicle 

 Renters 

 Motor home 

 Homeowners 

 Condominium 

 Manufactured  home 

 Landlords Package Policy 

Trailer World 
Denver LLC 

Check out our new website: 
www.trailerworlddenver.com 

Please call us at: 303-329-3006 
We are your NUMBER ONE 

Source for new & used       

Travel Trailers & Fifth Wheels 

Your one stop shop for 

PARTS-SERVICE-RENTALS 

trailerworlddenver@gmail.com 
7930 E. Colfax Ave. 
Denver, CO 80220 

PUEBLO SOUTH 
COLORADO CITY 

KOA CAMPGROUND 

20 MILES SOUTH  OF PUEBLO @ EXIT 74 

IN THE GREENHORN MOUNTAIN VALLEY 

800-562-8646  Email:  cocitykoa@juno.com   

Website:  koa.com/campgrounds/pueblo-south 

Now available a Deluxe Cabin with full bathroom, microwave, refrigerator, cable TV deck with gas grill and patio with 
fireplace overlooking the mountains (sleeps 6). Also available: One-Room Camping Cabin w/Cable TV, WiFi & AC/

Heater, Grass yard, patio with gas grill. Close to restrooms & RV sites. (sleeps up to 4 people) 
Large, grass pull-thru RV sites with full hook-ups  -  “We’re Big Rig Friendly”  -  30/50 amp electric with free cable TV & WiFi 

Social Hall seats up to 100  -  Outdoor Pavilion seats 50 under cover, Heated Pool, Hot Tub, Mini Golf,                                                   
Grass, Shaded Tent sites & Kabin area  - Children’s and Adult’s Playground, BBQs, Breakfasts, Planned Activities       

Rated the #1 KOA in Colorado, #5 in the US and Canada  -  Rated 5Ws by Woodalls 

NEW FOR 2016 

10 or more units get a 20% discount! Plus Host/Wagonmaster’s first night is FREE. You must Book your 

Chapter’s campout by March 15, 2016 to get the 20% discount.  6 thru 9 units get a 15% discount, but no 

Wagonmaster free night.  No advance deposit is required. Check website for information, pictures and pet rules. 

Gold 

Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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These Discounts are for FCRV ONLY!  DISCOUNTS NOT AVAILABLE ON HOLIDAYS 
From Interstate 25 
Take exit 269 B and head west on Colorado Highway 14 into Fort Collins. Follow the signs to U.S. Highway 287 north (about ten 
minutes). Take 287 north until you get to the northern edge of Fort Collins (about ten more minutes). Shortly thereafter, 287 will 
split off to the right to go to Laramie. Do not follow 287 at this point. Rather, continue straight into the town of Laporte. The sec-
ond stoplight after this split will be Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Turn left onto Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Now get into the very first left-
hand turning lane that you come to, which is about 1/2 mile down Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Turn left onto Lakeside Resort Lane and 
follow the concrete driveway straight through the gate.  

It’s all about having 

FUN!! 

Gold 

Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

Email: info@fclakesidecg.com 
All these activities are FREE! 

Swimming Pool, Wading Pool, 
Sports Field, Volleyball, Basketball, 
Horseshoes, Bolo Horseshoes, 
Fitness Trail, Catch and Release 
Fishing, Dog Park & Library, Fitness 
Room, Recreation center including: 
Mini-golf, Jumping pillow, Bumper 
boats, Paddle boats and Bike rent-
als. 
 

Pay activities: Arcade, Chuckwagon 
and Laundry. 

 24 hour Laundry room 

 Basketball 

 Catch & release fishing 

 Dog park 

 Fishing dock 

 Fitness trail 

 Lakeview sites available 

 Library/Fitness room 

 Mini-golf 

 Spa sites available 

 Playground & Sports field 

 Volleyball & Jumping pillow 

 Bolo & Regular Horseshoes 

 Bumper & Paddle Boats 

 Chuckwagon—Ends 9/15/2015 

 Wading pool—Ends 9/7/2015 

 Arcade—Ends 9/15/2015 

 Recreation Center– Ends 9/15/2015 

 2 conference rooms w/ Kitchenette  

Some charges for use ($) 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

Where should you go for the best Denver area motorhome rentals?                                            

El Monte RV Rentals  Call: (303) 426-7998 Toll Free: (888) 337-2214  

720.348.0404 - Main 
877.348.8284 - Toll Free 

720.348.0712 - Fax 

5989 Main Street 
Louviers, Colorado 80131 

Web  -  allstarsrv.com 

Business Hours: 
Monday - Friday 8 am - 5 pm 

Saturday by appointment only 

Why All Stars RV? 
All Stars RV understands your need to trust the people who maintain your motorhome, fifth-wheel, or camping trailer.  Our commitment to providing owners 
with the best possible service, repair and body work is unparalleled. 
 

The dedicated team at All Stars RV strives to treat each customer with courtesy and integrity from the initial point of contact until you drive away.  Our trained 
technicians have years of experience serving your RV needs.  All our work is performed in a prompt, professional manner and is guaranteed. 

Service 
If you are the owner of a motor home or other recreational vehicle, you know that upkeep is as regular as it is with your family 
automobile. It can be an agonizing task to find a good repair shop for your car, and finding someone dependable to work on your RV 
can be just  as frustrating. At All Stars RV, our aim is to be the shop you can rely on, will continue to return to and will recommend 
to your family and friends. We strive to provide dependable, honest service from the initial point of analyzing problems and  
providing estimates to performing your service and repairs at reasonable rates. 

We Offer: 

 Service that is guaranteed 

 Paint and body work 

 Most extended warranties 
honored 

 Insurance claim estimates & 
repair 

 Lube, oil and filter services 

 Interior/exterior repairs 

 Winterization 

 Storage 

We Install: 

 Generators 

 Satellites 

 Solar panels 

 Hitches 

 Tow bars 

 Brake controllers 

 Appliances 

 Awnings 

 Air conditioners 

 

Always a "Can-Do" Attitude! 
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“A picture is worth a thousand words”—San Antonio Light. 

Hope to see you all at Statewide! 



COLORADO CHAPTERS OF FCRV  
A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION 

352 Mountain Cloud Circle 
Highlands Ranch, CO 80126 

National Campvention 

July 24—July 29 

Oklahoma 
  

  

So load up the camper 

FAMILY CAMPERS & 


